
December 2019 

I can't hardly believe that it is time for another chapter report, where does the time go? At 
our last meeting on October 20th. we held our chapter elections for officers for 2020, most 
positions are unchanged from 2019 with a few new people added to the lineup. An exciting 
happening since our last meeting is the addition of 5 new members. One of the new 
members, Kimmer Robertson who is in the Fort Mohave area for the winter is also an ABATE 
member of Minnesota, while we did not know her when we were in Minnesota ABATE there 
many members back there that all of us know. 

On October 26th, we had our first fundraiser, a Halloween party that we partnered with VFW 
Post 2555 in Golden Valley where we hold our monthly meetings. All of us that worked the 
party felt that is was a success. There was a lot of preparation, work at the party and still a 
few things to wrap up but it was all a lot of fun and worth the effort. One memorable event 
that we will not forget was the blindfold pumpkin carving contest, it was a hoot. 
 
Our next meeting in coming up this Saturday, November 17th. After the meeting we are 
doing our biannual cleanup of a 2 mile stretch of the Bullhead City Parkway. Following the 
cleanup we hosting a cookout at our home for people that are working the cleanup. This our 
2nd cleanup event and I need to be more diligent at taking some pictures, they will be 
posted on our chapter Facebook page. 
 
Tom Aydt 
Mohave Chapter Coordinator 


